Montgomery Street School Mission Statement

Maximize all children's potential, academically, Physically, and socially while

Striving to guide and enrich students to help them reach and

Sustain a positive self-image, within a safe, secure environment



montgomerystreet.nbed.nb.ca/

692 Montgomery Street, NB E3B 2X8 Phone 506 453-5433 Fax 506 457-7344 Principal: Kurt Stiles

Vice-Principal: Mrs. O'Rourke-Miller

SCHOOL HOURS

7:45-8:05 Drop off 8:10 Classes Begin

Dismissal Grades K - 2 2:00 3:00 Dismissal Grades 3 - 5 12:00 Noon Wed. Dismissal Gr. K – 5

Students are considered late for school at 8:10 am.

Montgomery Street School NEWSLETTER 2021



PIZZA LUNCH WILL START OCTOBER 5 - DECEMBER 21 -Every Tuesday for those who ordered online MILK PROGRAM WILL START OCTOBER 5 - DECEMBER 21 Daily for those who ordered online GREAT CANADIAN BAGEL LUNCH STARTS THUR OCT 7 Forms are due back September 29

Happy Labour Day











16

10

17



ONLINE MILK ORDERS ARE DUE TODAY!



ONLINE PIZZA ORDERS ARE DUE TODAY



27

Great Canadian Bagel Lunch orders are due

28



30 ORANGE SHIRT DAY!





ATTENTION: PARENTS & GUARDIANS

DON'T FORGET TO COMPLETE, SIGN AND RETURN ALL **DOCUMENTS:**

- DATA COLLECTION SHEET REVIEW, MAKE ANY CHANGES RETURN TO SCHOOL
- 2. TRANSPORTATION FORM
- POLICY 360-71 STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS
- PUBLIC PORTAL SIGN OFF



HEY! LOOK WHOS TWEETING!

Follow us at

Montgomery Street School@MontgomeryStret5



- All visitors/parents will be permitted in the school through appointment **only**. Visitors/Parents will sign in at the office, including visiting professionals.
- Student Sign in office if arriving after 8:10 am and sign out if leaving before dismissal. The Admin. Assistant or teacher will escort the student to the front door for pick up.
- Call the school if your child will be absent. Please leave the reason and child's first and last name. 453-5433

SNOW LINE: 453-5454 OR 1-888-388-4455 / WE ARE ZONE 6.



Montgomery Street School Together We Make A Difference!

LOOKING AHEAD

Oct 4 - School Pictures

Oct 4-10 Fire Prevention Week

Oct 5 – World's Teacher Day

Oct 10 - World Mental Health Day

Oct 11 - Thanksgiving Holiday

Oct 17-23 – Safe School Week

Oct 12-15 – Registration for Kindergarten Students for the 2021-2022 School Year.





SCHOOL WEBSITE

Please visit the school website at <u>montgomerystreet.nbed.nb.ca</u>

We will be posting our school
newsletter each month under the

newsletter section and keeping you up to date on all the current activities at the school.



During the COVID-19 pandemic, Anglophone West School District is striving to improve safety and reduce risk wherever possible. One safety measure is **minimizing cash and check payments** at our schools.

To accomplish this, we use SchoolCash Online for all school items and activity fees. If you haven't already created a free account, we encourage all parents to register now, so you'll be ready to make online payments from home: both now and in the future as more school items become available again. SchoolCash

Online is free, safe, simple, secure, and saves time. You will help increase efficiency and security at your school by making payments directly into your school's bank account. This limits the number of people entering the school, reduces risk of lost payments, and allows teachers and office staff to focus on helping students and not counting cash. In addition, you are automatically informed about school activities!

Not yet registered? It takes less than two minutes: <u>see the Registration Instructions</u>.

Already registered? Visit

https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/.



On Thursday, September 30th, Montgomery Street School will be holding its annual Terry Fox Walk. Because



of the pandemic, this year's event will be much like last year's. Classes will walk predetermined routes in the school neighborhood at predetermined times, collecting "car honks for Terry."

More information will be sent to parents closer to the event so that those who are free can drive by their child's class as it walks its route and make some noise if they wish.

Students are being encouraged to ask parents, friends, and relatives to sponsor them, but not to go door-to-door. Parents, of course, may collect donations at work. Because of the pandemic, the school will not be accepting cash ones. Instead, online donations can be made electronically, at

https://secure.terryfox.ca/registrant/donate.aspx?eventid=353471&langpref=en-CA&teamID=946309&Referrer=https%3a%2f%2fsecure.terryfox.ca%2fregistrant%2fTeamFundraisingPage.a spx%3fTeamID%3d946309

and by following the web page's directions. The foundation automatically mails out official tax receipts for all donations of \$20 or more and will do so for smaller amounts if asked in the special request box. All donations, whatever their amount, are important and will be gladly accepted.

The school has been an enthusiastic supporter of the Terry Fox Foundation for many years; we are often among the top five fund raising schools in the Maritimes. At last year's walk we collected a record \$3302.45. With everyone's support, we can do so again. Maybe this will be the year cancer is conquered.

Grades 4-5 Intramurals

Because of staggered timetables, intramurals will be organized for students in Grades 4 and 5 this school year.

All games chosen for intramurals have proven popularity and will allow for large numbers of students and/or multiple teams participating at each session. The first league organized will be an Ultimate Chicken one. Sign up will be held immediately.

More details will be provided the students in their P.E. classes and at intramurals.



Currie Smith
Phys. Ed Teacher